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Mr.  Chairman,  
  
My delegation aligns itself with the statements delivered by the Islamic Republic of 
Iran on behalf of the Non-aligned Movement and by South Africa on behalf of the 
African Group. 
 
My delegation welcomes this opportunity to express its continued support and ap-
preciation for the work of the Special Committee on the Charter and on the Strength-
ening of the Role of the Organization, as being the unique standing mechanism deliberations on the Charter of the United Nations and for its contribution to the 

maintenance of international peace and security, the promotion of the principles of 
international law, as well as the peaceful settlement of disputes.  
 
Since its establishment, the Special Committee has produced pertinent legal instru-
ment. We reaffirm, in this regard, the relevance of the provisions of Manila Decla-
ration on the Peaceful Settlement of International Disputes, as approved by the Gen-
eral Assembly in 1982. 
 
My delegation supports the efforts undertaken by Member states to consider ways 
and means to improve the efficiency of the Special Committee and its working meth-
ods and ensure greater interaction and substantive discussions on proposals before 
the Special Committee, which all merit to be duly considered. 
 
Mr. Chairman,  
 
We encourage the Special Committee to continue its in-depth consideration of all 
proposals pertaining to the question of the maintenance of international peace and 
security in all its aspects in order to strengthen



Charter of the United Nations related to assistance to third States affected by the 
application of sanctions under Chapter VII. 
 
In this respect we would like to recall that sanctions must be implemented strictly in 
accordance with the Charter and relevant principles of international law, and as a 
measure of last resort, in order to minimize any adverse consequences on vulnerable 
groups, civilian populations and on third States.  Thus, objectives of sanctions and 
their goal for a target Stateo f  t a r l y 



We welcome the efforts of the 


